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Belive in the I'Mpossible
Congratulations PDG Lawrence Sanchez -

2024 Texas Hall of Fame Award (Pictured with
Lion Sylvia Sanchez & DG Randi Wilde)



Lion Pride
To say I am beyond proud of District 2-X3 this year is an understatement.   We are currently number 2 in
growth membership in Multiple District 2 with a +62 in membership.  That is because of the work that
each and every club has put in this year to asking our family, friends, and fellow neighbors to join the
terrific organization called Lions Clubs International!   We have completed so many vision screenings,
food drives, and other services activities over the past year.

I have been honored to serve with each of you over the course of the last year.  It has been a great
pleasure to see what each club in our district is doing to serve their communities.  Thank you to PDG
Angela Cases for helping organize several events last month in Temple/Belton area to help those who
were in need after the tornado earlier in the month of May.  Thank you to the many Lions throughout the
district that came out to support each of the events.  Where there is a need there is a Lion and we
definitely showed that when called upon.

I am excited for next year under the leadership of DGE Renee to continue the momentum we have
started with the district.  We are going to continue to lead the way for MD2 through growing our
membership to better serve our communities throughout the years to come.

 #ChangeThe World #BelieveInTheImpossible

"Nothing is impossible, the
word itself says 'I'm possible'!"-

Audrey Hepburn

Lion Randi Wilde
District Governor

325.277.7082
randiwilde000@gmail.com



Mark Your Calendars
"Eighty percent of success is showing up." 

- Woody Allen

July 4, 2024 - Mexia Lions Club Car Show

August 2, 2024 - Council of Governor’s Meeting (Kerrville, TX)

June 29, 2024 - Riesel Lions Club Mini Sprint Car Dirt Track Race



As we approach the end of another successful Lion year, I would like to take a moment to extend my heartfelt
congratulations to our current District Governor, Randi Wilde. Under her exemplary leadership, our district has
witnessed remarkable growth and a renewed sense of community.

DG Randi’s tenure has been marked by significant achievements, most notably in membership growth. We are
proud to announce the addition of two new clubs to our district, with the exciting possibility of another pending.
This expansion not only strengthens our network but also enhances our ability to serve more communities with
dedication and compassion.

As I prepare to step into the role of District Governor on July 1st, I am filled with enthusiasm for the future. My
goal is to continue building on the strong foundation laid by DG Randi, ensuring a seamless transition and
maintaining the momentum of our current successes. Together, we will bring renewed energy, fun, and a deeper
commitment to service in our communities.

To sustain and nurture our new clubs, the role of Guiding Lions is crucial. These dedicated individuals provide
mentorship and support, helping new clubs thrive in their formative years. As we establish more clubs, the need
for Guiding Lions grows. Testing to become a Guiding Lion is available online, and we encourage members with
a passion for leadership and mentorship to consider this vital role.

For more information on how to become a Guiding Lion, please reach out to myself or District Governor Randi.
Your involvement can make a significant difference in the growth and success of our clubs.

As we look forward to the 2024-2025 Lion year, let us continue to embody the spirit of Lionism—serving with
kindness, dedication, and a commitment to making a positive impact. Together, we can ensure that our district
not only grows but flourishes, bringing joy and support to those we serve.

Thank you for your continued dedication and service. Here’s to a year filled with new opportunities, meaningful
connections, and impactful service.

Lion Renee Lamson
District Governor Elect

254-386-7358
LionReneeKettler@gmail.com



Wow, where did the year go?  It’s almost summer already.

Congratulations to DG Randi for all her success this year! 

As this Lions year comes to a close, it’s a great time to assess how your club did this year. Did you
accomplish all your goals? Maybe you didn’t do as many service projects as you had hoped. Maybe
you didn’t recruit as many new members as planned.

With the new Lions year about to begin, it’s time to set some new goals. Every Lion has a role to play in
accomplishing those goals, but here are a few opportunities for you to consider as a leader in your club
or district:

You have the opportunity to renew the vision of your club to successfully serve your communities.
You have the opportunity to boost club morale which will help with member retention. A Lion who is
engaged and feels appreciated is more likely to stay and stay involved.
You have the opportunity to keep every club member informed.
You have the opportunity to ensure all club members have access to training resources, thus
allowing them to see their potential as future leaders.
You have the opportunity to recognize members for all of their hard work and achievements. Every
Lion is a very important piece of the whole picture.

I am excited as we move into the next Lions year. I see great things on the horizon!

Stay safe as the hot Texas summer begins, and don’t forget to report your service and activities.

Lion Stacey Phillips
 Second Vice District Governor

253.468.5271
staceyphillips68@gmail.com

A leader is a dealer in hope-Napoleon Bonaparte



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
BUFFALO

ALLISON M LEE - Sponsor: Michael Anderson

CLIFTON
LEAH MK BROWN - Sponsor: Jessica Bryant

CROCKETT
HEATHER BISHOP - Sponsor: Jim Bishop
JIM BISHOP - Sponsor: Heath Murff
WILLIAM HAYLES - Sponsor: Clyde Black

GRAPELAND NOON
CLYDE JOHNSON- Sponsor: Martha Childress
CRYSTAL L JOHNSON - Sponsor: Martha Childress

HILLSBORO
JESSICA TREW- Sponsor: Kennie Nowlin



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
KILLEEN NOON

LARRY W GARNER - Sponsor: Robert Bower
JAMES D WILEY - Sponsor: Mary Lindley Wiley

KOSSE

DANIEL J CALDWELL - Sponsor: Brooks Valls
JENNIFER E MACKEY - Sponsor: Brooks Valls
MARK MACKEY - Sponsor: Brooks Valls
TERRY L MCIVER - Sponsor: John Rasco

LOMETA
LAURA BETH HENNINGER - Sponsor: Holly Hines

MCGREGOR
JESSICA ALLEN - Sponsor: Johnnie Farmer
BONNIE MULLENS - Sponsor: Samuel Morton



NEW MEMBERS 2-X3
PINEY WOODS

CHRISTY HALL - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks
JEANETTE MASTERS - Sponsor: Jenni Shartle
DAVID OLSON - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks
NANCI OLSON - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks
SANDRA ROUSE - Sponsor: Ellen Brooks

ROBINSON AREA
JAIME L WALTER - Sponsor: Josie Walter

TEMPLE FOUNDER
HUNTER WJ MILES - Sponsor: Gary Gosney

WACO FOUNDER
JACOB LENTZ - Sponsor: Harvey Spross
PATRICIA RAYNAUD - Sponsor: Walter Raynaud 





























  Our district got hit pretty hard by Mother Nature in May. Between floods, hail, and tornados the
TLF was able to help 5 clubs with disaster grants to help those in need.

Here we are in the last month of the Lions year and clubs are doing elections and planning
inductions. I’m looking forward to coming to your club and talk about Texas Lions Foundation.
As you are planning your inductions look at what the foundation has to recognize and thank your
outgoing president, lion of the year, your guest speaker, or someone in the community with one
of our awards. The 4th quarter report shows that our district is looking good as 3/4ths of our
clubs have sent in their 100% donations. Please send yours in if you have not, so we can finish
strong this year. 

Foundation (TLF) is an organization committed to filling humanitarian needs throughout the
world.  As a public, non-profit, tax-exempt corporation, its purpose is to promote human welfare
by careful application of contributed funds. (TLF Donations & Awards Form). 

TLF concentrates its efforts in two areas: humanitarian services and disaster relief. (Grant
guidelines) The Foundation strives to support projects that, while falling into one of these two
categories, also have long-term and far-reaching effects, and promote the objectives of the
Texas Lions Foundation. Overall, the Foundation maintains a strong commitment to helping
people achieve their own potential, and implementing projects that make permanent and
positive changes. Projects are favored that provide benefits to as many people as possible. 

Here is the link to get further information MD-2 Lions of Texas (texaslions.org).  Just click on
resources and you will find the Foundations link. 

 I am available to come to your club or come online if you are meeting online and do a
presentation on the Texas Lions Foundation. Please contact me by phone 254-289-9550 or by
email Lmeeker53@gmail.com .

TEXAS LIONS
FOUNDATION

PDG Lion Lisle Meeker, TLF District Chairman Temple
Breakfast Club, lmeeker53@gmail.com

https://texaslions.org/
mailto:Lmeeker53@gmail.com


Hi All,
As you begin your new lion year, don’t forget to order your Peace Poster
kit.“Peace Without Limits” is the theme for the 2024-2025 International Peace
Poster Contest. 

You can order from the LCI store: 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/youth/peace-poster

To order a kit by phone, call Club Supplies Sales at (630) 571-5466 

If you need assistance or have questions, please don’t’ hesitate to contact me. 

Peace without Limits

PEACE POSTER

Lion B.C. Seely, District Peace Poster Chair Waco
Womens Lions Club, bc1seely@gmail.com



CAPS FOR CANCER UPDATE

We had trailer loaded and were loading our overnight bags when I got the call from our contact in
Del Rio, Donnie Merkle! He had just tried to take a load of bottle caps across the border like he
normally does but was stopped by Mexican Customs and informed that they will no longer let us
bring them into Mexico. There is a lot of political unrest in Mexico right now and they said that it
could change but just don't know. I spent all that afternoon researching other charities that might
take them. I found a list online and called all 5 of them and they said that they do not take them. I
called the city of Temple recycling center and they will take them so we are delivering them to that
center. 

Not a total waste because they are being recycled and that is a save the earth project so you can
still count those in your service projects. Just not the cancer project anymore. Donnie assured me
that he would continue to check and if anything changes he would let me know.
 
Please don't just put them in the trash. Take them to your town's recycling center. We have way
too much plastic floating around.

Sad news but at this time we have no choice.

For those of you who donated money to me for gas, see me at the next cabinet meeting and we
will discuss where we will donate that money to. I don’t have who gave me what so it will just be a
lump sum to a charity.

Lion Lea Batey







2-X3 News

Total Membership

Total Clubs

1363

50
 Temple Founder: 1191.
 Waco Founder: 652.
 Grapeland Noon: 643.

Membership Leaderboard

Growth Leaderboard

 Temple Founder: +221.
 Robinson Area: +102.
 Temple-Belton Ladies: +83.



CLUB NEWS

COPPERAS COVE
The Copperas Cove Lions were proud to award three $1000.00 scholarships to graduating
seniors of Copperas Cove High School. It was an extremely competitive award as seniors
wrote an essay on their volunteer efforts and service performed within their communities. It
was wonderful to give to these three students to allow them to continue their education as well
as service efforts. The following students received the Copperas Cove Lions Club Scholarship.
Pictured here left to right are Ella Crawley, Copperas Cove Lions Club 2nd Vice President Cliff
Heath, Jose Lemus, and Micaela Dery. Congratulations!

Right: The Copperas Cove Lions and Leos
spread lots of appreciation throughout the local
area. Pictured are the Copperas Cove Fire and
EMS personnel receiving a wonderful meal and
goodies for Fire Fighters Appreciation Day.

The nurses at the Copperas Cove VA
Clinic received a delicious pizza
lunch and goodies to show our
appreciation to them for Nurses
Appreciation Week. Left are some of
the nurses from the clinic along with
Lions Club President Darie
McCleaves and Treasurer Lion
Jeanne McCleaves.



COPPERAS COVE Continued

Left: Last but not least, goodies were
delivered to two schools for
Teachers Appreciation Day. Pictured
below President Darie McCleaves
makes a delivery of goodies for the
teachers at a local school.

GATESVILLE

A warm welcome to one of our newest
members, Peter Keough!

Another great day to present the GHS
baseball team with a check for $250 to

help the hard-working kids and coaches
with team needs.

In December 2023, Lion Shawnee Miller
presented our top sellers for our annual pie
sale fundraiser with a trophy for outstanding
work. Oliver Puhr was top seller and
Jeremy Stills, Richard Shook, Annette Cole,
our runner ups and our official "cutie pies".

Left to right: Shawnee Miller, Oliver Puhr,
Jeremy Stills, Richard Shook, Annette Cole.



GATESVILLE Continued

Left: Lion Julie Hudson, director of the Gatesville
Boys and Girls Club, accepting a $1,000 check
from Jeremy Stills, President Gatesville Lions
Club to go towards the wonderful programs that
help our children learn and grow.

Right: The club was very happy to present the
Gatesville cub scouts Boy Scouts 272 with a
check for $750 by Jeremy Stills, Lions Club
President (right).

Lion Jeremy Stills (left) presenting
Lion Eric Moffett(right) with an

appreciate award for outstanding
service to the club.

Below: Lions were awarded for years of service.  All are
pictured with President Lion Jeremy Stills.

30 Years-Dora Dyson 20 Years-Grant Kinsey



GATESVILLE Continued

15 Years-Charles Talbott

15 Years-Carroll Hamilton
10 Years-Vance Stephens

GRAPELAND NOON

Left: Texas Lions Camp workday again.
Ten Grapeland Noon Lions club
members stepped up again. Drove to
Kerrville Friday and cooked breakfast
and lunch for about 300 other lions
Saturday also working to get the camp
ready for the campers who will arrive in
June. And awesome camp. Whirlwind trip
but very rewarding.

Below: Lion Billie Kaminsky recently presented two Grapeland Noon Lions Club
$1000 scholarships to graduates Anna Cutshaw and Wendy Perez. 



GRAPELAND NOON Continued

Left: It's Memorial Day weekend. A time to honor
and remember the courageous men and women
who paid with their lives to fight for our freedom.
The Grapeland Noon Lions placed flags on their
graves at all the area cemeteries. Pictured is
Lions Linda Neel at Davis Cemetery.

HILLSBORO

May 14th meeting of the Hillsboro Lions Club featured a delicious meal and guest speaker
Andre Lujan of Texas Through Time Museum of Hillsboro.
Lujan's enthusiastic presentation allowed his passion for paleantology to shine as he spoke
of his life-long dream of sharing historical and fascinating fossils and dinosaur relics with
everyone. He shared that his fire for achieving his goals in the paleantological realm stems
from a trip to Dinosaur Valley State Park as a 4-year old where he stood in a dinosaur
footprint. Lujan's story and the museum are not to be overlooked. For more information,
visit the museum website or, plan a tour for you and your family or
friends...www.texasthroughtime.org or 110 N. Waco Street, Hillsboro, Texas 76645.
Museum is open Tuesday-Saturday from 11 am to 4 pm.

http://www.texasthroughtime.org/


CLUB NEWS
KILLEEN EVENING

Bingo at the Rosewood on May 3trd Our Passion for Service 2024 Scholarship
Winners.

Below: Killeen Rodeo May 16-18



KILLEEN EVENING Continued

Thank you to 1st VDG(E) Stacey Phillips for
coming out to talk to us about World

Service to the Blind on May 21st.

Right: Congratulations to our very own PDG
Lawrence Sanchez for being inducted into
the Texas Lions Hall of Fame at the Texas
Lions State Convention in Amarillo,Texas
on May 17th!

KILLEEN NOON
The Killeen Noon Lions Club is heartbroken to announce the passing of Lion Darrel Heginbotham.
Lion Darrel passed on May 31st. He will be remembered for his 45 years of dedication to the
Killeen Noon Lions,  and for his always smiling expression, and the sage advice he gave when
asked. He will be missed, but will remain in our hearts and memories. 

The Noon Club continued to support the Rosewood Nursing Home, conducting bingo sessions for
residents twice this month. The Club also continued to assist the Killeen Food Care Center on
Thursdays, helping it hit over 100,000 clients supported this year! Club
members participated in the Walk For A Cure supporting Cystic Fibrosis research and treatment.

Boss Lion mows at the Killeen Food Care Center

Right: KNLC supporting Walk for a Cure



KILLEEN NOON Continued

Lion Will surveys his domain at the Killeen
Food Care Center

Lion Jack at the Killeen Food Care
Center

PINEY WOODS

We're very proud of our Leos. Their hearts of service are an
inspiration to us as Lions as we serve our community
together! We presented scholarships to 4 of our graduating
seniors from the Piney Woods Leo Club. We also presented
service awards to 3 additional graduating seniors from the
Leo Club. All combined these 7 Leos volunteered 1,453
hours with the Piney Woods Leo Club!

https://www.facebook.com/pineywoods.leo?__cft__[0]=AZUR9X6mEAred4YifdD16ZtFR5VOTRLY0st3YLo0uy2A_bHm_VcvlWiUiwxmVCx_Edc09BdT4iOhE_Iw0LRnNeW2uM2JHtYhdE2BarCXemFnc1zfJjR5vGaPUCEzFfCJvIBZy25bBJHOpLq_Xfcx8r9RIQpVL60iPj-VxbMjJcwW-nY7Lfsqobcnr5-HauMnUsRrxvUxMuKGDyDjgjrwfLsI3szHMf4zlfQawoGfWp4_DA&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/pineywoods.leo?__cft__[0]=AZUR9X6mEAred4YifdD16ZtFR5VOTRLY0st3YLo0uy2A_bHm_VcvlWiUiwxmVCx_Edc09BdT4iOhE_Iw0LRnNeW2uM2JHtYhdE2BarCXemFnc1zfJjR5vGaPUCEzFfCJvIBZy25bBJHOpLq_Xfcx8r9RIQpVL60iPj-VxbMjJcwW-nY7Lfsqobcnr5-HauMnUsRrxvUxMuKGDyDjgjrwfLsI3szHMf4zlfQawoGfWp4_DA&__tn__=-]K-y-R


CLUB NEWS
ROBINSON AREA

Robinson Area Lions celebrated their 10th anniversary in May.  Esteemed guests
included PID Lion Sam Lindsey, PDG Lion Lawrence Sanchez and his wife Lion Sylvia,
and Lion Robert Tidwell from Hewitt who was our guiding Lion.

Your paragraph text
RALC recognized its
scholarship recipients at
their second meeting in
May.  Pictured left is
Cortney Cader and her
family, and pictured
right is Lillian Dean with
her family including
grandfather Lion Dave
Hill.



ROBINSON AREA Continued

RALC officially inducted 5 new
members at their meeting on May 20th.

SALADO

Our first speaker of the month
was our new Salado Police

Chief, Allen Fields.

Our second speaker of the month
was Lion Kim Bird and she spoke

about the great work that the
Salado Senior Center is doing.



SALADO Continued

<-- It was our honor and
pleasure to serve again at the
Heart and Hands Distribution
Day! Thanks so much to
Lion’s Kim Bird, David
Matthews, Ray Don McIntosh,
Richard Sapp, Merle Stalcup,
and a Salado Lion who likes to
remain anonymous.         -->

TEMPLE-BELTON LADIES
Lions, Lorna, Jan and Lea from the Temple-Belton Ladies Club took the trailer of District
plastic caps to the City of Temple Recycling Center . They had to open every box and bag
and dump them out into a big pile. This took 2 hours. Other than it being pretty warm in the
facility, it was very therapeutic and fun.  District 2-X3 Lions had collected right at 1 Ton of
plastic. Great way to help our planet.



CLUB NEWS
TEMPLE BREAKFAST

Some of Temple Breakfast Club Members President Lion Larry Wilkey, Secretary Lion
Andi Wilkey, Lion Doree Collins distributed gift cards to those affected by the tornados
that hit Temple. The Thank you note was from one of the people receiving a gift card.

Temple Breakfast Lions Club in
conjunction with the Texas Lions
Foundation identified families in need
after the Temple area tornados that
struck on Wednesday. We were able
to issue $3,000.00 worth of $50 HEB
and Walmart gift cards to those in
need. Thank you members for
referrals and thank you Lion Doree of
Cultivate Events and Enrichment for
assisting and giving us a central
meeting location today.

WACO WOMENS
Left: May was full of outside activities, meetings,
and being a part of the State Convention in
Amarillo to close out the 2023-2024 Lion Year.
Lions Jeanne Rieger and B. C. Seely were able
to share the joy of Lion Renee Lamson
becoming District 2-X3 Governor and our very
own Lion Kim Giles becoming 2nd Vice District
Governor. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100067319438795&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXjS1bpk6JhFcajHgzbsHQFW7CGfr19JAQNNXRsrvuZkBHCY68hkrcKzs-90OKXYkDVafgf6ECV3aaObQAqKaODYT1QYwp5S5Tc5MTykrCn5EBBy6v1eL-KwuocLnCyeqcJFLc6UiPKku8nghEyUi267PoFJWzxkL99fCrdhatt_LtciZn-cx3re3GAXWBsDv9PqAyf_vVOrgdVLS4PWY3M&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CultivateEandE?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXjS1bpk6JhFcajHgzbsHQFW7CGfr19JAQNNXRsrvuZkBHCY68hkrcKzs-90OKXYkDVafgf6ECV3aaObQAqKaODYT1QYwp5S5Tc5MTykrCn5EBBy6v1eL-KwuocLnCyeqcJFLc6UiPKku8nghEyUi267PoFJWzxkL99fCrdhatt_LtciZn-cx3re3GAXWBsDv9PqAyf_vVOrgdVLS4PWY3M&__tn__=-%5dK-R


LEO SPOTLIGHT
COPPERAS COVE

President Darie McCleaves, Treasurer Jeanne McCleaves and the
Leos group volunteered with the VFW at a benefit BBQ for a person
battling cancer. The community donated many of the items for the
meal and the Lions and Leos helped cook and serve the delicious
BBQ. This was a highly successful event.

Right: The Leos collected donations for food
for families that needed some help this month.

PINEY WOODS

Left:  Scholarships were presented to 4
graduating seniors from the Piney Woods Leo
Club. Also service awards were presented to 3
additional graduating seniors from the Leo
Club. All combined these 7 Leos volunteered
1,453 hours with the Piney Woods Leo Club!

https://www.facebook.com/pineywoods.leo?__cft__[0]=AZUR9X6mEAred4YifdD16ZtFR5VOTRLY0st3YLo0uy2A_bHm_VcvlWiUiwxmVCx_Edc09BdT4iOhE_Iw0LRnNeW2uM2JHtYhdE2BarCXemFnc1zfJjR5vGaPUCEzFfCJvIBZy25bBJHOpLq_Xfcx8r9RIQpVL60iPj-VxbMjJcwW-nY7Lfsqobcnr5-HauMnUsRrxvUxMuKGDyDjgjrwfLsI3szHMf4zlfQawoGfWp4_DA&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/pineywoods.leo?__cft__[0]=AZUR9X6mEAred4YifdD16ZtFR5VOTRLY0st3YLo0uy2A_bHm_VcvlWiUiwxmVCx_Edc09BdT4iOhE_Iw0LRnNeW2uM2JHtYhdE2BarCXemFnc1zfJjR5vGaPUCEzFfCJvIBZy25bBJHOpLq_Xfcx8r9RIQpVL60iPj-VxbMjJcwW-nY7Lfsqobcnr5-HauMnUsRrxvUxMuKGDyDjgjrwfLsI3szHMf4zlfQawoGfWp4_DA&__tn__=-]K-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/pineywoods.leo?__cft__[0]=AZUR9X6mEAred4YifdD16ZtFR5VOTRLY0st3YLo0uy2A_bHm_VcvlWiUiwxmVCx_Edc09BdT4iOhE_Iw0LRnNeW2uM2JHtYhdE2BarCXemFnc1zfJjR5vGaPUCEzFfCJvIBZy25bBJHOpLq_Xfcx8r9RIQpVL60iPj-VxbMjJcwW-nY7Lfsqobcnr5-HauMnUsRrxvUxMuKGDyDjgjrwfLsI3szHMf4zlfQawoGfWp4_DA&__tn__=-]K-y-R

